Wilmington Selectboard Meeting Minutes
May 18, 2021 

Present: Tom Fitzgerald, John Gannon, Vince Rice, Sarah Fisher, Tony Tribuno

Others Present: Scott Tucker, Jessica DeFrancesco, Matt Murano, Bobby Maynard, John Lazelle,

Christine Richter, Gretchen Havreluk, Therese Lounsbury, Amelia Nick-DVN, Scott Moore, Nicki Steel, Leigh Thomson, Jessica Lee Smith, Meg Staloff
Meeting called to order at 6:03 pm
1. Visitors, Public Comments, Possible Changes to the Agenda

2. Approve Minutes of May 4, 2021, amend the minutes of April 6, 2021 
· Fitzgerald moved to approve the minutes of May 4, 202, Rice second; all in favor.
· Rice moved to amend the minutes of April 6, 2021to correct the typo of South Main St to North Main St, Tribuno second; all in favor.
3. Fire Department 

· The fire department needs to replace their turnout gear by September when it hits its ten-year mark by NFPA standards. The intent is to purchase gear over three years: 15 sets this year, and 6-7 each successive year. The quotes work out to be around $49,000. They are asking for a “not to exceed” amount of $50,000. They will start with those who go inside buildings and work their way out. Fisher moved to approve an expenditure for not more than $50,000 from the Fire Department Capital account for the purchase of turnout gear, Rice second; all in favor.
4. Police Department Policy Review 
· The police department has recently purchased body worn cameras, and must maintain a policy for their use. The cameras are a great asset but can cause some privacy issues. There are severe privacy issues with recording juveniles, so cameras wouldn’t be on when at a school. Officers and staff will be trained on reviewing, labeling, storing video. This policy is a model policy set by the Law Enforcement Advisory Board based on Act 166 as state law, so the town cannot amend. The policy received a legal review by the town attorney. Fitzgerald moved to approve the Police Department’s policy for body worn cameras as presented to the Selectboard on May 18, 2021, Rice second; all in favor.
5. Town Clerk 
· Updates from the Town Clerk’s Office; the town clerk is now a notary. Patrons are embracing the digital process of accessing records. The assistant town clerk is retiring at the end of June. Another assistant has been hired to train with Pat and Therese for a smooth transition. Eithne Eldred was hired as the new assistant clerk and she started this week. The hope is to be open 9-5, remaining open through the lunch hour. The Selectboard congratulated Therese on a great first year! 
Fitzgerald moved to enter into sewer commission at 6:37 pm, Fisher second; all in favor.
6. Wastewater 
· The overall expenditures are increasing 5% for salaries and benefits. Total expenditures are $420,441; a $6,000 surplus will be used on this budget. There is $407,941 that needs to be raised. The ECU rate would increase from $566 to $595. Gannon moved to approve the FY22 wastewater budget, Fisher second; all in favor.
· Muffin monsters are two columns of knives that grind the solids that come into the plant. The current ones have lasted about 10 years. Gannon moved to approve an expenditure from the Wastewater capital account for muffin monster knives for an amount not to exceed $25,000, Rice second; all in favor.
Out of sewer commission at 6:46 pm
7. COVID Guidelines 
· Tucker suggested the question before the Selectboard is whether the resolution (COVID-19 Emergency Order – Wearing Face Coverings in Town Owned Buildings and Businesses Open to the Public within the Town of Wilmington) issued in May 2020 should be rescinded.  He suggested that Town Hall remain closed until July 4th. He said that some other town buildings have less public traffic. Gannon feels we should ask business owners their thoughts first. Staloff stated that reactions were mixed (for and against) from business owners regarding masks. Steel feels it can be confusing for some people because some towns have lifted the mandate and some have not. Steel feels committees should be allowed to meet in-person if they want to. The Selectboard will discuss this again in June. If businesses are urging the mandate be lifted, keeping it in place seems best for now. 
Fitzgerald moved to enter liquor commission at 7:10 pm, Rice second; all in favor.
8. Liquor Commission 
· Tribuno moved to approve an Outside Consumption Permit for Folly Eats LLC dba Folly at 33 West Main St, Rice second; all in favor.
Out of liquor commission at 7:12 pm
9. Other Business 

10. Select Board Members Comments
· Tribuno asked if anything would be doing anything for Pat’s retirement. Therese will do something for her.
11. Town Manager’s Updates
· Waiting for a commitment letter for the bond bank application in June.
· Woodford ledge stabilization is underway along Rt. 9.
· Catch basins behind Grinold property are being replaced as part of the public safety project. 
· The Larsen’s sent a thank you for the work on Ray Hill to help make it safer.
· We have many volunteer positions available on town committees.
· The Police Dept has recently conducted hiring panel interviews for his open full-time position and part-time position.  A conditional offer is being prepared for later this week; the candidate will attend the part-time academy, then work full-time as a part-time certified officer awaiting a full-time academy slot later in the year.
· Appeals from the BCA: Lane is in Superior Court, with a trial date set for mid-October; Schlatka is in Superior Court; Schriberg is in PVR, with an initial appeal by the Town on timeliness, scheduled for May 27th; and Flynn is in PVR.
12. Executive Session

· Fitzgerald moved to find that premature general public knowledge of the revolving loan application would put the town at a substantial disadvantage, Rice second; all in favor.
· Fitzgerald moved to enter into executive session at 7:29 pm, to include the town manager and economic development coordinator, to discuss loan applications for businesses in the Wilmington community, Rice second; all in favor.
Out of executive session at 7:45 pm
· Tribuno moved to approve the $12,000 revolving loan application to Manny’s Dogs and Moore, Rice second; all in favor.
Meeting adjourned at 7:49 pm

Respectfully Submitted,

Jessica DeFrancesco, Administrative Assistant
Approved by the Wilmington Selectboard:
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